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 Mary Queen of Peace  
Catholic Church 

 
 

676 W. Lockwood Avenue, Webster Groves, Missouri 63119 ~ www.mqpwg.org ~ 314.962.2311 

Schedule of Services 
Sunday Masses 

5:00 pm on Saturday 
7:30, 9:00, 11:00 am 

2nd & 4th Sunday 5 pm 
(September—May) 

 
Weekday Masses 
6:45 and 8:00 am 
Saturday Mass 

8:00 am 
 

Perpetual Help Devotions 
Tuesday after 8 am Mass 

 
Confession 

Saturday: 3:45 - 4:45 pm 
Anytime by calling the rectory. 

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
First Monday, 8:30 am— 9:00 pm 
Third Monday, 8:30 am— 9:00 pm 

 
Marriage 

To be arranged with one of the par-
ish priests as soon as the decision to 
marry has been made or at least six 
months before the wedding date. 

 

 
Baptism 

Sunday-12:00 pm with arrangement 
made by calling the Parish Office. 
 

Preparation Class for Parents every 
first Tuesday at 7:00 pm. 

in the Parish Office 962-2311 

 

Rectory - 676 W. Lockwood, 63119 
Phone 314-962-2311 

Website: www.mqpwg.org 
School  - 680 W. Lockwood, 63119 

Phone 314-961-2891 
 

Archdiocese of St. Louis website: 
www.archstl.org 

 
 

Office Hours:  
Monday - Friday  

8:00 am -- 4:30 pm 
 

Bulletin Deadline: Tues. 12:00 pm 
 
Please arrange for keys, etc.  
before Sunday afternoon 

 
Mission Statement 

Closer to God,  
Closer to One Another 

 
We, the people  

of Mary Queen of Peace Church,  
are called by God to live in community  

as disciples.  
Through the sacraments,  

God nourishes and empowers us  
to follow the example  

of our namesake,  
Mary Queen of Peace.  

With the help of God’s love and grace,  
our mission is to build up  

the kingdom of God on earth,  
bringing our Community  

closer to the Lord 
 and closer to one another  
as we worship together,  

educate and serve. 
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Mary Queen of Peace Staff 
314-962-2311 

  FAX: 314-968-9885 
 

E-Mail for MQP 
mqpparishoffice@mqpwg.org 

Website: 
www.mqpwg.org 

 

Pastor: 
    Rev. John Rogers Vien 
frjohnvien@mqpwg.org 
 
Part-time Assoc. Pastor: 
    Rev. Aaron Nord 
aaron_nord@yahoo.com 
 
Retired Priest in Residence: 
    Msgr. Robert Jovanovic 
robertj@mqpwg.org 
 
Deacons: 
    Rev. Mr. Joe Wientge 
    Rev. Mr. Tom Mulvihill 
 
Business Manager: 
    Barb Schlanger 
 
Secretary: 
    Madeline Kohr 
 
Website: 
    Chandra Tripp 
 
Music Director: 
    Marc Strathman 
 
Youth Ministry: 
     Andrew Shipp 
 
Pastoral Associate: 
    Mary Ann Zimmerman 
 
Administrative Assistant 
    Heather O’Keefe 
   

 

MQP School & PSR 
314-961-2891 

FAX: 314--961-7469 
 

Principal: 
    Mr. Michael Nieman 
mnieman@mqpwg.org 
 
Parish School of Religion 
    Mrs. Donna Maurer 
Liturgy of the Word for 
   Children: 
    Denise Watkins 
    Alicia Albus 
Parish Council: 
    Peg Abeln 
Stewardship: 
    Tim Brown 
Finance:  
    Eric Scott 
Home & School: 
    Katie Wedding 
Board of Education 
    Danielle Emert 
Athletics: 
    Ryan Moore 

Mary Queen of Peace - Webster Groves, Missouri  
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 A NEW WEEK   —   FR. JOHN VIEN  
 
Over the next two weekends, the parishioners of Mary Queen of Peace will have the 
opportunity to participate in the Missionary work of the Catholic Church.  In the “Decree on 
the Mission Activity of the Church”, called “Ad Gentes”, promulgated at the Second 
Vatican Council, the Church teaches: “Having been divinely sent to the nations that she 
might be ‘the universal sacrament of salvation,’ the Church, in obedience to her founder 
and because it is demanded by her own essential universality, strives to preach the 
Gospel to all people.”  Likewise: “The Church on earth is by her nature missionary since, 
according to the plan of the Father, she has as her origin the mission of the Son and the 
Holy Spirit.” 

 

Most of us think of the Church’s Missionary activity as solely belonging to those who go to 
faraway lands to preach the Gospel.  Certainly so many lay people, sisters, and priests 
have done this spendidly over the course of two millennia.  St. Patrick, St. Anthony of 
Padua, St. Francis Xavier, St. Rose Philippine Duchesne, St. Damian of Molokai, St. 
Marianne Cope, St. Teresa of Calcutta, and St. Junipero Serra are but a small fraction of 
the heroic men and women who left their homelands to preach Jesus Christ.  But while 
most of the members of the Church are not called to leave their homes to preach and 
teach the Gospel, every member of the Church is called to proclaim Jesus in our daily 
living and to support the work of the Missions through our prayer and sacrifice.  St. 
Therese of Lisieux, the Little Flower, longed to be a missionary, but since her ill health 
prevented her from serving in a faraway land, she devoted herself to praying for the 
Missionaries of the Church.  Today, along with St. Francis Xavier, she is honored as the 
co-patron of the Missions, even though she never left the Convent in France that she 
entered as a teenager. 

 

Next weekend, July 29-30, MQP Parish will participate in the Annual Mission Appeal.  In 
the Archdiocese of St. Louis, each parish annually hosts a Missionary who speaks and 
takes a collection for their work and ministry.  This year, we welcome Fr. Tom Nairn, OFM, 
who will preach on behalf of the Franciscan Missionary Union.   The Franciscans are 
missionaries in Brazil, Russia, Vietnam, and many countries in Africa; they also work here 
in the Mission areas of our own nation.  Following the example of St. Francis, they strive 
to be the presence of Christ to the poor.  At the Masses next weekend, a second 
collection will be taken after Holy Communion to assist the Franciscan Missions.  Please 
welcome Fr. Nairn and be generous in your giving.   

 

The following weekend, August 5-6 is the annual collection for our St. Louis Archdiocesan 
Missions in Bolivia.  60 years ago, the Archdiocese of St. Louis was the first diocese in the 
United States of America to send priests to work in the missions in South America.  Since 
then, dozens of priests and sisters and laypersons have assisted in this effort.  The 
Archdiocese continues to support this Mission because of our commitment to the poor 
and to spreading the Gospel.  Today, St. Louisans minister at Maria Reina Parish in La 
Paz, Santiago Parish in Calamarca, and the Amazon Rain Forests of Riberalta.  Fr. Eric 
Olsen, who served as the Associate Pastor at our neighboring parish, Holy Redeemer, is 
the latest priest to accept an assignment in Bolivia; he and the others there need our 
prayerful support!  Please pray for our Bolivian Missions, and please be generous to the 
collection for the Latin American Apostolate.  Envelopes are in your packets or you can 
donate online. 

 

Please pray for the success of these efforts, for all Missionaries, and for success in the 
Mission of the Church – the Mission of all of us! – to make the Good News of Christ 
known to all people.  
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FRANCISCAN MISSIONS 
Next Sunday a Franciscan Friar, Fr. 
Tom Nairn, OFM will be a guest of our 
parish. During his visit, he will ask our 
support for the Franciscan Missions and 
Missionaries in accord with the Mission-
ary Plan of Cooperation of the Society 
for the Propagation of the Faith. The Franciscan Friars 
of Sacred Heart Province (St. Louis-Chicago) engage 
in missionary work in Brazil, Africa, Russia, Morocco 
and Vietnam, as well as among the Native American 
people in Alaska, Michigan and Wisconsin, African-
Americans in Louisiana, Tennessee & Illinois and the 
Spanish-speaking peoples in Texas, Indiana & Illinois.  
Your support and sharing in this important missionary 
work of the Church will be greatly appreciated! A spe-
cial collection will be taken up for the Franciscan Mis-
sions next  Sunday. 

OUR GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH 
 
Weekly Offertory Summary 
 
Last 4 Weeks’ Offertory  6-25 thru 7-16-17 $       118,084    
                     
Four Weeks’ Offertory Budget  $       136,000                    
                                                                        ___________ 
Surplus/ (Shortfall)                $        (17,916)  
 
 
Weekly Goal    $         34,000 
Last four weeks’ average                $         29,521 

 
If interested in enrolling with OSV Online Giving for ACH, 
credit / debit card, call Barb at the Parish Office, 962-2311. 

We congratulate and welcome into our Mary Queen of 
Peace family this baby girl who was recently baptized: 
 
Elizabeth Katharine — daughter of Matthew & Katherine 
Haywood — baptized July 16, 2017. 

FROM THE MISSOURI  
CATHOLIC CONFERENCE 
Missouri Senate Poised to Vote on Historic 
Pro-life Bill: The Missouri Catholic Conference is 
urging Catholics to contact their state Senator 
immediately. On Monday, July 24, the state Senate 
will consider House amended SB 5, the strongest pro-
life bill to be considered by the General Assembly in 
many decades. This legislation will protect the health 
and safety of women, require unannounced 
inspections of abortion clinics, ensure that women 
hear medical information from a doctor before 
deciding whether to obtain an abortion, overturn the 
St. Louis “abortion sanctuary” ordinance and prohibit 
other municipalities from passing similar ordinances, 
and much more. To easily send a message to your 
state Senator, visit www.mocatholic.org 

Dynamic Catholic, Alive! 
July 23 — Divine Justice 
The parable of the wheat and the weeds shows the great-
ness of divine justice. God reminds us in the parable that 
we are not to judge those whom we think may be the 
weeds in the field. God allows the good and the evil to live 
side by side because He respects the free will that He be-
stowed on all human beings. All individuals will have the 
chance to choose to serve God or Satan, and God will 
judge them at death accordingly, but not until that time. We 
should refrain from casting judgment upon our neighbors, 
for we too have neglected to serve God at times. Instead of 
judging others, let us seek to do the will of God and to 
transform the “weeds” into “wheat.” Let us share the good-
ness of Jesus with others and lead them to the harvest of 
heaven.             archstl.org/dynamic 

WELCOMING COMMITTEE 
In case you have not heard, our parish has a Welcoming 
Committee. We visit each newly registered parish member, 
welcome them, give them a goodie bag 
and serve as a resource for them. 
I am looking for a few new members to 
volunteer for this committee. Volunteers 
usually make one visit a month.  
Please contact Mary Ann at mazimmer-
man@mqpwg.org if you would like to par-
ticipate. 

PARISH LEADERSHIP FORUM 
All chairs and heads of parish organizations, ministries, 
and groups are invited and encouraged to attend our 
annual Parish Leadership Forum on Sat, August 19. 
We will begin with 8:00 am Mass followed by coffee 
and donuts, the State of the Parish update from Fr. 
John, and information and input and discussion with 
the Pastor’s Leadership Team and the Parish Council. 
This annual meeting is an important tool for our Parish 
to be aligned and informed as we embark on a new 
year, so a representative from every parish organiza-
tion should be present. Let us continue to pray for our 
parish and our growth in faith and holiness, centered 
on the Eucharist. 
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MONDAY, July 24, 2017 -- 8:00 A.M.  
  Servers:  M. Brown -- J. Henry 
—————————————————————————————–—–—— 
TUESDAY, July 25, 2017 -- 8:00 A.M.  
  Servers:  M. Brown -- J. Henry 
———-—————————————————————–———————— 
WEDNESDAY, July 26, 2017 -- 8:00 A.M  
  Servers:  A. Burns -- J. Hulett 
——————————————————————–————–—–———-—  
THURSDAY, July 27, 2017 -- 8:00 A.M. 
   Servers:  A. Burns -- J. Hulett 
 —-————————————————–———————–—–————–—
FRIDAY, July 28, 2017 -- 8:00 A.M. 
   Servers: A. Sullivan -- B. Sharp 
——————————————————————–—————-—––—–—— 
SATURDAY, July 29, 2017 -- 8:00 A.M. 
   Servers: A. Sullivan -- B. Sharp 
   
 5:00 P.M.      
  Servers:  M. G. Thomas -- O. Cordes -- P. Zevan 
  Lectors:  D. Kraatz --   
  Ministers: A. & J. Poelker -- T. Kraatz -- J. Lynch -- J. Bergan 
   M. Johnson -- S. A. Ebanues -- B. Purcell 
  Hospitality: T. Milford -- T. Boeker -- Volunteers needed 
    
  Cantor:  C. Phillips 
___________________________________________________________ 
SUNDAY, July 30, 2017 --  Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
  7:30 A.M. 
  Servers:  R.J. Clark -- M. Clark -- S. Johnson 
  Lectors:  M. Kurz -- J. Hall 
  Ministers:  C. Gianino -- J. Gianino -- M. Black 
  A. Cole -- A. Althoff  
   
 9:00 A.M.   
  Servers:  A. Loeffelman -- M. Watkins -- B. Ridgway  
  Lectors:                 C. Turek -- R. Useted 
  Ministers:               J. Turek -- B. Monaco -- J. Bright -- S. Doyle 
   M. Campbell -- T. Tlapek -- J. Grimmer -- C. Hunt  
  Hospitality: C. Ryan -- Volunteers Needed 
    
  Cantor:  M. A. Zimmerman 
 
HOMEBOUND MINISTRY:  A. Barnidge -- J. Borchers -- T. Beckmann 
  
11:00 A.M. 
  Servers:  B. Pavelonis -- E. Altomari -- M. Brown 
  Lectors:  C. Brescia -- K. Hewlett 
  Ministers: A. Palmquist -- T. Riecken -- M. Fiordelisi -- T. Kuttler 
   C. Lawhorn -- T. Fleischut -- M. Sharpe -- H. Sallee 
  Hospitality: J. Schulte -- Volunteers Needed 

Our new Director of Youth Ministry, Andrew Shipp, will 
begin at MQP on August 9.. So watch this space in the 
weeks and months to come as Andrew shares plans 
for our Youth Ministry, including Life Nights, Prayer 
Nights, XLT, Fall Retreat, Luke 18, and other events. 
There is no 5:00pm Sunday Evening Life Teen Mass or 
Life Night during the summer months, but Sunday 
evening Mass will begin again on September 10, and 
on the 2nd & 4th Sunday evenings of every month. 
 
Stay connected to Youth Ministry at MQP! 
Facebook:  mqpyouthministry 
Twitter:  @mqpyouth 
Instagram:  @mqpyouthministry 
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PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN WORKSHOP  
Tues, August 8, 7:00pm (please arrive 10 min. early)    

In the Msgr. Lubeley Room 
Anyone who works with, or volunteers with, children thru 
the school or parish must be compliant with the Safe Envi-
ronment Program of the Archdiocese of St. Louis set forth 
by the USCCB (US Conference of Catholic Bishops). 
Compliance includes attending a Protecting God’s Chil-
dren Workshop, completing a Worker Registration Form to 
obtain a background check, and reading and signing a 
Code of Ethical Conduct. Each location must have copies 
of individual background checks & code of ethics forms on 
file for all active volunteers and employees. Additional 
background checks may be necessary if you have lived 
out of state in previous years. 
To register online for the class being held here at MQP, or 
to find another date & location, please visit 
www.archstl.org and click on the Protecting God’s Chil-
dren link. You will be redirected to the VIRTUSOnline.org 
site to complete the registration process. The Code of 
Ethical Conduct and Worker registration forms are availa-
ble from your parish Child Safety Coordinator, Heather 
O’Keefe, and may also be located on your parish website. 
If you have questions or need assistance with this pro-
cess, please contact Heather thru the Parish Office or 
email haokeefe@mqpwg.org. 
Missouri Background Checks are obtained when you 
begin your ministry and are updated every even numbered 
year. Please let the Parish Office know if you would like to 
be removed from the list of active volunteers. You must 
also contact the Missouri Family Care Safety Registry at  
1-866-422-6872 with address changes. 

MATSIKO WORLD ORPHAN CHOIR 
Will be singing at the  
9 & 11 am Masses, July 23 
at MQP. The choir repre-
sents the millions of or-
phans and at-risk children 
in the world today. Experience the wonder of the 
children as they share their music and culture! 

 GAMAM                DUE JULY 22/23  
 
Items needed are: 
 
Boxed mac & cheese 
Canned chili with meat 
Canned meats 
Canned stew 
Canned chicken & dumplings 
Canned veggies (no green beans or corn) 
Instant pudding (regular & sugar-free) 
Toilet paper 
 
Please take your items to the Msgr. Lubeley Room by 11 am. 
Thank you for your kind generosity!!! 
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Parish School of Religion (PSR) 
Registration for the 2017-2018 PSR Program is 
open to children in grades 1-8 who attend public 
schools. PSR meets on Tuesday evenings, 6:45-
8:00pm, beginning in August & concluding in May. 
Registration and additional information can be 
found on the MQP website or by contacting Donna 
Maurer, PSR Director, (314)961-2891 or 
dmaurer@mqpwg.org  

Sunday  July 23, 2017 -- Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
                 Matsiko World Orphan Choir sings at 9 & 11am Masses 
                 Catechesis of the Good Shepherd — on summer vacation 
                 Children’s Liturgy of the Word — on summer vacation  
 
Monday, July 24, 2017  
  9:00 am  Chess Camp (Msgr. Lubeley Rm) Jason Clark 314-287-1138 
  7:00 pm  Cornerstone Team meets in the Msgr. Lubeley Room 
                  NO St. Vincent de Paul meeting this evening 
Tuesday, July 25, 2017  
  9:00 am  MQP Quilters meet in the Msgr. Lubeley Room 
  9:00 am  Chess Camp (Msgr. Lubeley Rm) Jason Clark 314-287-1138 
10:00 am  Rosary Grp at Kay Kromm’s (727 S Laclede Sta Rd, 962-8663) 
Wednesday, July 26, 2017 
  9:00 am  Chess Camp (Msgr. Lubeley Rm) Jason Clark 314-287-1138 
 
Thursday,  July 27, 2017  
  8:30 am  Sandwich making in the Msgr. Lubeley Room 
  9:00 am  Chess Camp (Msgr. Lubeley Rm) Jason Clark 314-287-1138 
  5:30 pm  Soccer equipment pick-up in the Msgr. Liubeley Room 
  6:00 pm  Marketing Committee meets in the Holy Family Room 
  9:00 pm  Rosary under the Portico 
Friday, July 28, 2017  
  9:00 am  Chess Camp (Msgr. Lubeley Rm) Jason Clark 314-287-1138 
  7:30 pm  AA Group meeting 
 
Saturday, July 29, 2017 
  7:00 am  Men’s ACTS meeting in the Msgr. Lubeley Room 
  8:30 am  Pro-Life Rosary in the Church 
  3:45 pm  Confessions in the Church 
 
Sunday, July 30, 2017 — Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
                  Catechesis of the Good Shepherd — on summer vacation 
                  Children’s Liturgy of the Word — on summer vacation 

SAVE THE DATE 
The St. Vincent de Paul Conferences of Mary Queen 
of Peace, Holy Redeemer, and Annunciation Parish-
es will sponsor a Walk For The Poor on Saturday, 
September 30. This walk is part of a national effort to 
reach out to the poor. It will take place at the Nerinx 
Hall High School track at 9:30 am, with registration at 
9:00 AM. Our walk will cele-
brate our parishes’ work with 
the poor and we invite you to 
“Walk a mile in the shoes of 
the poor.” Pope Francis con-
tinues to ask us to “Work for 
the Poor.” Here is a way to 
join with neighboring parish-
es in this effort.  

The Cornerstone Catholic Scripture Study, 
a Catholic bible study group that will lead you on a faith 
journey that can transform your heart and mind. Join us 
this year as we study the Gospel according to John and 
see how John reveals the glory and divinity of God’s only 
son, Jesus. Meetings begin in early September at various 
locations in the St. Louis area. The Mary Queen of Peace 
Thursday evening branch begins on September 14. 
For more details including additional locations, please 
visit our website: www.thecornerstonescripturestudy.org 
or call Mary Reitz at 314-971-1772. 

 
 
 
 
 
Several people have asked about mentioning the 
names of the sick at Mass.  
You can log on to your Flocknotes and choose the 
prayer ministry tab. This will send you an update on 
those who are ill and who would love to have you pray 
for them. 
Also, please send the names of parishioners who 
would like to be on the prayer list to Mary Ann at  
mazimmerman@mqpwg.org 

Confirmation Preparation Classes 
Confirmation for 8th grade students of MQP 
will be celebrated in Spring, 2018. If you 
have a child who attends a private school, 
please contact Donna Maurer, PSR Director, 
(314)961-2891 or dmaurer@mqpwg.org for 
registration and additional info. Confirmation 
preparation classes meet on Tuesday eve-
nings, 6:30-8:00pm during the school year. 

A BIG VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
THANK YOU!!! 
THANK YOU to the families 
who sent almost 200 kids to 
Maker Fun Factory VBS this 
past week to learn that they are 
lovingly crafted by God. 
THANK YOU to over 100 volunteers who made this 
week special for so many VBS campers.  
THANK YOU to parishioners who donated money and/
or items that were on our wish list.  
And THANK YOU for the food and money donations 
that were collected to support St. Wenceslaus Food 
Pantry through the MQP Give-A-Meal-A-Month Program. 
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MASS INTENTIONS 
SUNDAY, July 23, 2017   
         Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
READINGS:  Wisdom 12:13, 16-19 
               Romans 8:26-27 
        Matthew 13:24-43 or 13:24-30 
  7:30 am  John Moloney 
  9:00 am  Ann Geraty 
11:00 am  People of Our Parish 
MONDAY, July 24, 2017 
 Saint Sharbel Makhluf, Priest 
READINGS: Exodus 14:5-18  
       Matthew 12:38-42 
  6:45 am  Orville Burkemper 
  8:00 am  Evelyn Carano 
TUESDAY, July 25, 2017 
 Saint James, Apostle 
READINGS: 2 Corinthians 4:7-15 
       Matthew 20:20-28 
  6:45 am  Rev. Joseph Somos 
  8:00 am  Lisa Winscott 
WEDNESDAY, July 26, 2017 
Sts. Joachim & Anne, Parents of the BVM 
READINGS: Exodus 16:1-5, 9-15 
       Matthew 13:1-9 
  6:45 am  Rev. Joseph Somos 
  8:00 am  Bessie M. Powers 
THURSDAY, July 27, 2017 
READINGS: Exodus 19:1-2, 9-11, 16-20b 
        Matthew 13:10-17 
  6:45 am  Poor Souls 
  8:00 am  Glenn Woods 
FRIDAY, July 28, 2017 
READINGS: Exodus 20:1-17 
       Matthew 13:18-23 
  6:45 am  Brooks/Gibson Families  
  8:00 am  Anne Bannon 
SATURDAY, July 29, 2017 
          Saint Martha 
READINGS: Exodus 24:3-8 
       Matthew 13:24-30 
  8:00 am  Connie Ramsey 
  5:00 pm  Jim Schneider 
SUNDAY, July 30, 2017 
      Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
READINGS:  1 Kings 3:5, 7-12 
             Romans 8:28-30 
        Matthew 13:44-52 or 13:44-46  
  7:30 am  People of Our Parish  
  9:00 am  Mary Claire, Mitchell and 
  Cathy Murch 
11:00 am  Carl Sterr 
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We pray for the repose of the soul of 
 

Colleen Pijut 
 

May God welcome her home, fill her with 
peace, and bless all those  

who mourn her loss. 

CHESS SUMMER CAMP AT MQP 
When:  Monday thru Friday 
Weeks of:  July 24-28; July 31-Aug. 4; Aug. 7-11 
Pick your week — then pick the time: 
ALL Day 9am-4pm: $250;  Just the AM 9-12 or PM 1-4: $150 
Noon to 1 pm is recess/lunch/free play/drop off/pick up. 
Contact Jason Clark 314-287-1138 or 
JasonCoachJC@gmail.com 
=============================================== 
2017 — CYC ADULT & YOUTH SOCCER REFEREES NEEDED 
South Central CYC is in need of Soccer Referees for the fall soccer season. 
Requirements for NEW referees for this PAID position are as follows: 
• You must be 14 years old by August 1, 2017. 
• Attend classroom clinic on Sunday, July 30, at Sacred Heart — Valley 

Park from 6—10 pm. 
• Attend field training on Sat, Aug. 5, from 9—11 am at St. Gerard Majella. 
• Bring Cash/Check/Credit Card in the amount of $30 to purchase referee 

jersey/pealess whistle and lanyard/data wallet w/pad and red and yellow 
cards. The jersey only is $20. 3-stripe referee socks will also be 
available for purchase. 

• Receive a score of 92% or above on the 2017 Soccer Official’s Test. 
• Referees 18 years of age must meet additional archdiocesan 

requirements. 
RETURNING referees must also receive a score of 92% or above on the 
2017 Soccer Official’s Test and are encouraged to attend a classroom clinic 
and on-field training. Classroom clinic is required for returning referees who 
score <92%  on the official’s test. 
Pay ranges from $16/game for K-1st grade games to $20/game for 2nd-3rd 
grade games. 
Information can be found at www.cycsouthcentral.net (select soccer and then 
officiating). To register contact Referee Coordinator Chris Pelikan at 
chrispelikan@hotmail.com 

=============================================== 
ATTENTION CYC COACHES, VOLUNTEERS, PARENTS!! 
Register today for the CYC SPORTS SUMMIT to be held on Sat, July 29, 
from 9am — 2pm at the Cardinal Rigali Center in Shrewsbury. Throughout 4 
sessions & table discussions, we will dive deeper into how to integrate faith & 
athletics—in practices, games, & in everyday life. There’s no better teaching 
tool than sports! Speakers include Thomas Wurtz from Varsity Catholic, 
former MLB pitcher Bobby Keppel, Fr. McGivney H.S. volleyball coach, and 
Faith Formation Coord. Amanda Pirih. Cost is $10, and registration includes 
lunch & refreshments. Space limited. Visit www.cycstl.net/summit to register.  

=============================================== 
AUDITIONS FOR THE YOUNG CATHOLIC MUSICIANS 
The Archdiocesan-wide choir and orchestra of The Young Catholic Musicians 
is holding auditions in preparation for its 44th year of service to the Church. 
These young people (aged 10—17) represent over 50 parishes and schools 
in the St. Louis area. They learn quality liturgical music and lead the music 
for Mass once each month at different parishes.  
Singers and instrumentalists (brass, woodwinds, strings, and percussion) call 
Fr. Bruce Forman at 314-231-7464 or Mrs. Mary Smith at 314-962-9260 for 
additional information and to schedule an audition. Visit the YCM web page 
at  www.archstl.org/musicians  or  www.youngcatholicmusicians.com 

=============================================== 
“Humility of God Retreat” — Sun, August 13, at IL Ritiro Franciscan 
Retreat Center. 10am Mass, 11am lunch; Noon-3pm Presentation by Fr. 
Paul Gallagher, O.F.M.  Registration fee $25. To register, call 636-274-0554. 
Email: www.il.ritiro@gmail.com 
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